Public Notice

Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection

Central Region 

Division of Wetlands and Waterways 

627 Main St.

Worcester, MA 01608

Pursuant to 33 U.S.C. 1341 M.G.L.c. 21 S 43, notice is given of a 401 Water Quality Certification application for the replacement of Bridge (T-07-001) carrying South Street over Squannacook River in Townsend, Massachusetts by the Massachusetts Highway Department, Ten Park Plaza, Room 4260, Boston MA 02116.  This project will involve the replacement of the existing bridge and the installation of riprap along the abutments for scour protection.  Additional information may be obtained from the Massachusetts Highway Department at the above address, Attention:  Pete Martellucci Jr., 617-973-8250.  Written comments should be sent to DEP, Central Region, Division of Wetlands and Waterways, 627 Main St., Worcester, MA 01608 within 21 days of this notice.  Any group of ten persons, any aggrieved person, or any governmental body or private organization with a mandate to protect the environment who submits written comments may appeal the Department’s Certification.  Failure to submit written comments before the end of the public comment period may result in the waiver of any right to an adjudicatory hearing.

Townsend Times

TO BE PUBLISHED IN THE Townsend Times ON OR ABOUT AUGUST 13, 2002 AND THE NEXT EDITION OF THE Environmental Monitor.
cc:  Townsend Conservation Commission

